The Tully News

P.O. Box. 206 Tully, NY 13159 315-696-4693

Town Supervisor

John Masters tullysupervisor@cnymail.com

Editor

Benjamin Bibik

Printer

OCM BOCES

Important Phone Numbers

Assessor696-4693, ext. 13
Code Enforcement696-4693 x19
Dog Control 315 454-0928
Highway Department 696-8861
Justice Court 696-5884
Parks & Rec696-4693 x21
Town Clerk696-4693, ext. 10
Town Supervisor696-4693, ext. 12
Tax Collector696-4693, ext. 11
Town Historian 696-4681
Trash & Garbage 315 472-7455
Village of Tully 696-5041

Town of Tully Website

www.townoftully.org.

Village of Tully Website

villageoftully.org.

Onondaga Co. Website

www.ongov.net

The Tully News is a monthly publication of the Tully Town Board. The Town Board meets on the Second Wednesday of each month at the Town Hall. Deadline for publication is the night of the Board meeting. Materials may be submitted to: The Tully News , 19 Railroad Street, Tully, 13159 or they may be emailed to: ben.bibik@outlook.com

Clearing up Misinformation about Industrial Wind Turbines

Marianne Ralbovsky

Southern Hills Wind Watch feels it is necessary to clear up and dispute misinformation that is being spread by Palmer Capital about the industrial wind turbine project that they are planning in our towns.

There is a Palmer Capital representative who has been calling and/or stopping at houses in our area with the mission of convincing residents that they are being fed misinformation about the safety and value of this project. Here are a couple of examples that have been recorded by people in our community.

Palmer Capital stated that they have met with the town supervisors of Tully and Otisco, "and those supervisors are really not against the project, they are just opposing it due to politics." Tully Town Supervisor, John Masters, was angry when being told this. His response: "Total lie, this never happened. We (Town supervisors of Tully, Otisco, and Lafayette) are working collaboratively to oppose it in the most effective way."

The land consultant of Palmer Capital has also been telling people inaccurate information including how much would be saved on utilities, the safety of the project, the lasting after effects and damage to the environment, and how many other town residents support or are indifferent to the project.

In reality, four Palmer Capital representatives presented their information during a 90 minute meeting on May 22nd in the Tully High School auditorium which was attended by approximately 500 people who were clearly in opposition. Over the course of the summer and early fall 450 "No Giant Wind Turbine" signs have been distributed around our town and surrounding towns.

These are just a few examples of where residents are being misinformed and you can read more on our website:

www.southernhillswindwatch.com Email: Findoutmore@southernhillswindwatch.com

We also have a Facebook page called: Southern Hills Wind Watch. Look for an article titled "Land Agent Tactics."

Intergenerational Holiday Craft Workshop

Offered by Tully United Community Church

Sunday, December 8 from 1-3 pm

Fun for all! There will be crafts and activities for all ages. All are welcome!

Cookie Decorating – Decorate your favorite cookie shape with frosting, sprinkles or fun candies.

Holiday Card – Craft your own card to take home.

Evergreen Swag - Make your own fresh and we'll tie it all up.

Handmade Ornaments-Create an ornament to commemorate Christmas 2024.

Plus - Story Corner and Coloring Station. All supplies are provided. Hope to see you for hot chocolate and donut holes.

